Mr. M. S. Battey, Vice President, Continental National Bank of Lincoln, Lincoln, Mebraska.

Dear W. S.:

Thanks for your good letter of March 5th. I know that Mr. Kissell will be delighted to hear from you, as I assure you I was happy to get your letter. You are very nice in saying the things that you do regarding our varsity basketball team. We consider we got out of the year mighty lucky.

If you ever come to Lawrence it will be a pleasure to have you drop in on me and I assure you that when I come to Lincoln I will be delighted to see you.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.